

LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB NEWSLETTER 17th September 2024

Vol 9 No 30

President John Minchin Phone 0415 308 921

www.lobethal harmonyclub.com.au

Secretary Peter Dickason Phone 0468 870 893



Friendship Garden... Thanks to James, Graham, and Chris the Friendship Garden has been completed. We have the automatic watering system in place THANKS to Shane Hein from Cornerstone College. On the Tuesday October 8th at 10am Chor Farmer the Hosts and some children from the Lobethal Lutheran school will be present to assist us in WELCOMING Chor Farmer again and the children will lead the Chor Farmer men taking the Bird bath in a barrow to the Friendship garden to be fixed to a concrete base and then water will be poured from a watering can ceremonially into the bird bath with the children and Chor Farmer.

Scholarship reply.....Received from Chloe Chane Yin... I would like to say a big thank you to the Lobethal Harmony club. Being selected as the Scholarship recipient was an incredible honour, and I am truly grateful for your generous support. The scholarship has allowed me to explore many new exciting learning opportunities this year, and extended me in my music studies. Thank you once again to the Onkaparinga Lion's club for the financial support. I look forward to continuing to develop my musical skills and sharing them with others.



www.gehughes.com.au | 4 Brettig Rd Lobethal | Ph: 8389

Next
CONCERT
8th October
Lobethal
Lutheran church
Main Street
Lobethal
Tea 5:30pm
performance







LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB NEWSLETTER

17th September 2024 Welcome again

Vol 9 No 30 Page 2

Update on Help Required.....

NOTE CHANGE OF TIME Monday 7th Oct 11:30am if possible at the Lobethal Church set up with 45 chairs, tables in the basement for the meals and chairs to be placed around the perimeter of the basement.

We will need club members to help on any of the listed times to have everything ready for the Chor Farmer visit. Thank you.

We will possibly need help to transport some of the Chor Farmer men to Lobethal and home to hosts, and to Murray Bridge. If you could help please let J Wittwer know if we may need your help, we know who to contact.

There is a sheet of club members circulating tonight for you to indicate if you will be attending the tea on Oct 7th, and Oct 8th, The Captain Proud cruise, The Bierhaus Dinner. Please indicate how many will be attending. Thank you.

Scholarship comments...Raylene has continued to show thoughtfulness to several past Scholarship winners.
Callum Logan Clara Serena Vocal Scholarship 2020 will be singing at the Recital Aust. Lunch concert, North Adelaide Baptist Church Hall, Tynte St Nth Adelaide 2nd October 12:30pm. James Logan (Callum's brother) will be playing the Lute on 30th Oct at the same venue, same time.

Club Members payment.... For Chor Farmer visit. We will all pay for the meal at the Bierhaus \$40, and for any wives and partners who attend the Concert. All other meals are free.

Sell Tickets... We all need to help to advertise the concert and sell tickets.

Next Meetings... Concert Planning on Sept 24th 6:15pm please. Agenda for this meeting is on the table for you. Tuesday Oct 1st Chor Farmer 6:15pm.

Scholarship comments continued......James was the runner up to the Pfeiffer Family Memorial Instrumental Scholarship 2022.
Posters for Chor Farmer are available..
Please take them TONIGHT and sell tickets

Coffee & Soup Roster.... Next "chefs" are Les Modra and Peter Dickinson on 24th September for the Soup night Thank you.. Our overall TOTAL is \$630.85 Coffee and Tea begin again on 8th October with John Minchin and Peter Dickinson are the hosts for the night

Construction Co



Building on Tradition

Proud Sponsors

of the

LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB

www.gehughes.com.au | 4 Brettig Rd Lobethal | Ph: 8389 6472

Adelaide Hills Toyota



It's a family thing

Call us today 8398 2226
ahtoyota.com.au | 57 Adelaide Rd, Mt Barker

Proud Sponsors of the Lobethal Harmony Club -